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COWES 

R.Y.S. Steward’s Death. – The death occurred on Monday of Mr. Jack Fisher, aged 54, of 

36 Clarence Road, Newport, steward to the Royal Yacht Squadron. A native of Essex, Mr. 

Fisher was for 23 years butler to Lady and the late Sir Thomas Miller-Jones. Unable to join 

the fighting forces during the war through ill-health he became a member of the Royal 

Observer Corps. About seven years ago he came to the Island to take up the position of 

under-steward at the Royal Yacht Squadron. Eighteen months afterwards he left to work for 

Messrs. J. Samuel White and Co., but later returned as steward to the Royal Yacht Squadron, 

a position he had held since. Mr. Fisher was keenly interested in sailing and was a popular 

member of the East Cowes Sailing Club. He was also a member of the Conservative Club and 

British Legion. He leaves a widow. The funeral service took place at St. John’s Church, 

Newport, on Thursday. The service was conducted by the Vicar (the Rev. S. F. Cooper), and 

the family mourners were Mrs. D. Fisher (widow), Miss B. Fisher (sister), Mr. and Mrs. L. 

Fisher (nephew and niece), Mrs. A. Bishop, Mrs. S. Wakely, Mr. and Mrs. F. Miell, Mr. and 

Mrs. B. W. Millmore, and Mr. C. Millmore (brothers-in-law and sisters-in-law), Mr. D. 

Millmore (nephew), Mrs. E. Leigh (niece), and Mr. and Mrs. C. Allee. Flag officers and 

members of the Royal Yacht Squadron attended, and others present included representatives 

of the British Legion, Thomas Miller-Jones, Ltd., and Lady Miller-Jones. 
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